FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        AUGUST, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 4

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Harrisburg, Marion, Marissa, West Richland at Noble
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 
II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0

   PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 10
Meeting with Don Kaiser, Retired Ag Teacher, Belleville

Education Committee Meeting of St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Conference Call

Section 21 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Mt. Vernon

Section 22 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Marissa

Section 23 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Noble

Section 24 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Marion

Section 25 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Harrisburg

Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project Meeting with Osborn & Barr Staff, St. Louis, MO

Meeting with Jake Rendleman, ICCB Board Member, Conference Call regarding FY10 Payments

FCAE Staff Meeting, Conference Call

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  0
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Reviewed and Made Changes to the Annual Agricultural Education Report

Sent Sample Agricultural Education Improvement Grant Applications to Teachers Requesting
Prepared for Section IAVAT Fall Meetings

Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood with Teacher Vacancy & Provisional Certificate Applications Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project
Managed and Maintained the Website 
Maintained Teacher Logins in myCAERT
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was happy for Kim Haywood as he was hired as the new agriscience teacher at the Lovejoy Academy in Brooklyn.  We were not able to retain Kim due to the reduction in the agricultural education line item.  He will serve us well in this capacity to encourage urban youth into agricultural education and careers.  Reduction in budgets across the state has caused school districts to cut back on their transportation, substitute teachers, and ag teacher extended contracts.  I hope that this is the worst that it gets and the future is brighter.  Teacher attendance and moral at section meetings was very good.  Everyone’s support of the agricultural education line item in making key contacts was appreciated.
